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The momentum around defining and enacting antiracism in the mathematics classroom is growing. We have resources now that help us conceptualize and move forward in our commitments to making classrooms spaces that are truly welcoming to all students and their families, in ways that honor the humanity of all people, and recognize the power and potential in students to know, learn and critically engage with mathematics. We will not debate the need for antiracist mathematics education - we are moving forward with examples, ideas, and case studies. For this special issue, we grapple with,  “What does antiracist mathematics education look, sound, and feel like across PreK-12 and teacher education?” In particular, for this special issue, we are interested in the following:
· What are the stories from the classrooms, districts, and other spaces where antiracism in mathematics work is being done? 
· What are the tensions and resolutions arising from engaging in antiracism work? 
· What are productive points of inflection or change, in terms of institutional policy, teacher practice, personal disposition, etc.? 
The TEEM Guest Editors for this special issue are Ksenija Simic-Muller (Pacific Lutheran University) and Maria del Rosario Zavala (San Francisco State University). 

We understand pandemic times have made it hard to find time to write, especially for potential authors who are parents/caregivers. Additionally, we hope to make our journal a space to encourage creative and boundary-pushing forms of scholarship. For these reasons, we encourage formats such as shorter, narrative descriptions of first-person experiences, video testimonies, and other creative works as alternatives to manuscripts conforming to all TEEM guidelines. We strongly encourage both newer and experienced PreK-12 classroom teachers, possibly in collaboration with researchers, to share your experiences and observations, informed by the TODOS statement on antiracism. We envision this issue as a snapshot of successes, struggles, questions, and myriads of ways we are finding our footing as we do complex work of antiracist mathematics teaching. Therefore, pieces need not be fully polished, as they reflect how authors themselves are in-process.  Email teem@todos-math.org (subject line TEEM antiracist special issue) with your submissions or with any questions about the suitability of your possible topic/format.
Guidelines:
· Manuscripts should make explicit connections to the conceptualization of antiracism in the TODOS Position statement from 2020 (https://www.todos-math.org/statements) 
· Authors should send their submissions via email to the TEEM special issue editors at TEEMAntiracismIssue@gmail.com. The subject line  for submissions should read “Antiracism Special Issue”.
· Additional Guidelines can be found at www.todos-math.org/TEEM.
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